## GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL
ROBERT GIBSON
TERRY BOAZ
GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

School Basemast April 10, 1972

Terry Boaz opened the meeting. All members were present.

The minutes from the last meeting and the monthly treasurers report were read and approved. Claims were presented and approved for payment.

Four visitors, Farnsley  ${}^{\rm B}$ urkhart and Charles Eirkla attended the meeting.

Donald Uhl stated that the town needs to put up some "STOP" signs on our town streets. Mr. Uhl is to see that needed signs are erected.

Parking around the Greenville Georgetown road and U.S. 150 intersection is causing a traffic problem. Discussion ensued, but no action was taken.

Marvin Sears stated that gravel is needed in places along the sides of the Greenville Georgetown Road for safety. Donald Whl is to see if the county will spread some stone in the troubled areas.

The State Board of Health will not at this time permit a two hundred (200) home subdivision in Galena area as proposed by Mr. Jack. They feel that we would not have enough water to service the additional customers. Midwest engineers at Lagoottee feel we can handle 1200 customers. We presently have as of January 1, 1972, 513 customers. We must abide by the State Board of Health's decision.

Farnsley Burkhart stated that the State Board of Health wants to know and approve any water line that would be laid that is four (4) inches or larger.

## GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL ROBERT GIBSON TERRY BOAZ GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

Vernon McKown was given permission to extend the water lines to all lots in Parkland Heights. He was also given permission to black-top and widen certain streets in Parkland Heights at his expense. Because the town will maintain these streets, all work is to be properly done.

Robert Gibson moved that the town endorse the Greenville Fire Department's attempt to get a flashing light on U.S. 150 so that the fire trucks may enter U.S. 150 with less risk of accidents. The motion was seconded by Donald Uhl. All approved.

James Hartfield requested water service for his home site. The line will only be extended a few feet. This was approved by all the board.

Donald Uhl moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted,

Gary E. Jacobi, Clerk-Treasurer

TerryBoaz

Town Board President

GEJ/11j